
My name is Hilary Lund and I am testifying in support of HB1468. All vaccines come with an 
associated risk or side effect. The patient should be informed of all risks before they decide 
whether or not they want to take it. Most doctors will only tell you the most common reactions 
such as injection site soreness, headache, fever, etc. For some, those reactions can be life 
altering or even deadly. Those reactions shouldn't be overlooked or swept under the rug. It 
should be up to the healthcare provider to supply patients with ALL information regarding 
vaccines before they're administered 


